
Published by The Parkville Association Inc. with funds provided by the City of Melbourne 
through a Community Information & Support Grant 

1

 

 
 

THE PARKVILLE ASSOCIATION Inc. 
ABN 43 252 771 188 

PO Box 54, PARKVILLE  VIC  3052 
www.parkvilleassociation.org.au 

NEWSLETTER 
Editor: Heather Mathew 

 No. 2                                                        March 2004 
 

General Meeting – Tuesday 6th April 2004 at 7.30 p.m., 
Performance Centre, University High School, Story Street, Parkville 

What are our Local Hospitals Planning? 
Panel Presentation by Senior Executives from Women & Children’s 

Health 
 
 
Update on the current plans for the Royal Women’s and Royal Children’s Hospitals. 
 

Note the early start and the change of venue for this meeting. 
 

 
Parkville Association Committee for 2004 
The Association’s Annual General Meeting was held on 2nd March 2004, and the following Committee 
was formed for 2004: 
President:     Tim Todhunter  (Telephone 9347 5964) 
Vice President:     Beverly Kennedy  (Tel: 9347 2746)  
Vice President:     Brian Evans  (Tel: 9347 5992) 
Treasurer:     Margaret Dean 
Secretary (Minutes): Lesley Bretherton             
 
Committee Members: Ian Biggs, Ken Bretherton, Maggie Fooke, Brenda Frok, Jack Lynch, Heather 
Mathew, Nicholas White, John Drennan (Public Officer). 
 
Parkville Association Calendar of Events 2004 (at College Church Hall, 188 Gatehouse St.) 
Event Date & Time Details 
General Meeting  4 May : time & date 

subject to confirmation 
Speaker (tentative): Lindsay Tanner 
(Shadow Minister for Community 
Relations & local Federal MP). 
Details to be confirmed. 

Committee Meeting 1 June 8.00 p.m. All welcome to attend 
Winter Warmer Dinner 6 July at 6.30 p.m. Community dinner: a gourmet treat  
Committee Meeting 3 Aug at 8.00 p.m. All welcome to attend 
General Meeting 7 Sept at 8.00 p.m. Speaker & topic to be advised 
Committee Meeting 5 Oct. at 8.00 p.m. All welcome to attend 
Cup Day – Champers in the Park 2 Nov at 5.30 p.m. Adjacent to Native Garden – note 

special time 
Committee Meeting 7 Dec. at 8.00 p.m. All welcome to attend 
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Parkville Treasures no. 8, by Norah Killip 
Archives 
What is the future for our Association if we take 
no care for our past? 
 
The Parkville Association archives have had, 
until recently, a rather chequered career. When I 
took over their care in 1977, they included the 
horse’s head – not an easy item to store. 
Melbourne University gave us a room to store 
our paper records in but it was not secure, and 
much valuable material was lost. Now the 
archives are in the full care of Melbourne 
University. They may be viewed on request. 

If you have items you feel belong to the history 
of the Association please contact me and I will 
arrange their transfer, because we are anxiously 
seeking more material. 

Commonwealth Games Village 
The Commonwealth Games Village on the Royal 
Park Psychiatric Hospital site is now under full-
scale preparation for construction of the village 
facilities. There is a community committee that 
meets regularly, “Melbourne 2006 
Commonwealth Games Village Community 
Liaison Committee”.  This committee is working 
through the construction issues affecting the 
community. Residents of Brunswick, Ascot 
Vale, Parkville and other local institutions are 
represented. For information concerning site 
management contact Australand Mark Tait (0402 
085 801) the Site Manager or Bob Howard (0418 
269 812) the General Foreman. The Parkville 
Association and local representatives are Tim 
Todhunter (TTodhunter@compuserve.com) and 
Nicholas White (nicholaswhite@netspace.net.au 
or 9328 4154). Feel free to contact us with your 
concerns or problems. 
 
Vale Richard Pau (1938 – 2004) 
Richard Pau had an outstanding career as a 
scientist in the UK where he was born, and might 

have been expected to retire after relocating to 
Australia with his wife Jaynie Anderson when 
she was appointed to the Chair of Fine Arts at 
Melbourne University. Instead, Richard took an 
honorary position within the Department of 
Biochemistry at Melbourne University where he 
collaborated on a variety of research projects, 
continued to publish in leading scientific 
journals, and played an invaluable role in the 
scientific mentoring of PhD students.  A 
celebration of his life was held at Trinity College 
Chapel on 27 February. 

Deepest sympathy is offered to Jaynie and 
Alicia. 
 
Royal Park Golf Club 
The Club has generously donated to the 
Association a copy of its recently published 
history A Centenary in the Park: the History of 
the Royal Park Golf Club. This will be added to 
the Association’s Archives. The book is 
available at either the Pro-Shop at the Royal Park 
Golf Course, or through their web site 
(http://www.RPGC.org.au) for $10.00. 
 

A Lunch Club for Parkville? 
It’s been suggested that a Lunch Club be formed 
either on a monthly or fortnightly basis as a 
social event at a nearby café, at a reasonable cost 
(under $20). If you would be interested in this, 
contact Tim Todhunter (9347 5964). 
 
Burglar Alert 
We can all help each other keep Parkville crime-
free by being aware of our environment. If you 
see someone acting in a suspicious manner, or a 
stranger loitering in a laneway, do as the police 
encourage and telephone the Police on 000 to 
report concerns. Prompt action may save a 
neighbour loss and inconvenience and ultimately 
our own security and safety as individuals is 
involved. Recent incidents prompt this note. 

 

Membership reminder – membership payments for January – December 2004 are 
due. If you have overlooked renewal, please use the renewal form below. 

MEMBERSHIP/DONATION FORM 
Name:        Phone: 
Address:       Email: 
Renewal or New Member (please circle) 
Annual membership         – Individual  $15 Concession $7.50 Family $35 
Life membership  – Individual $150 
And/or donation for Heritage Fund $………...… and/or General Fund $………… 
Cheques should be made payable to The Parkville Association Inc. 
 Send form and payment to The Treasurer, Parkville Association, PO Box 54, Parkville 3052. 


